FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        OCTOBER, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 5

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Cisne, Edwardsville, Mt. Vernon, Sesser, Kaskaskia College-Centralia
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 

II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 8
    PARTICIPANTS – 155
Agricultural Career Presentations(5), 5th-6th Grade Students, Conservation Fair, DuQuoin - 112
Agriscience Kits/Curriculum Resources, Pre-Service Teachers, McKendree University, Lebanon(2)-31
Agriscience Fair Projects Workshop, Ag Teachers, Mt. Vernon – 12

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
IAVAT Board Meeting, Carbondale

FCAE Staff Meeting, Decatur
Beginning FFA Advisors’ Conference, Decatur
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Region 5 EFE System Directors’ Meeting, Edwardsville

IACCAI Conference, Kaskaskia College, Centralia

Meeting with Sesser FFA Alumni Member, Sesser

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1335
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 9
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings
Reviewed Facility Improvement Grant Applications for Teachers
Wrote and Sent Letters to SAI Participants Regarding No Stipend for Attending 2010 Summer SAI
Observed SIUC Student Teacher, Casey Braddock
Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project
Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

The AITC curriculum and kit workshop was well received by the McKendree pre-service education teachers.  Dr. Tom Jewett has been a long-time supporter of science and agriculture integration.  It was great to have the IACCAI conference at Kaskaskia College though was not impressed that faculty from three Southern Illinois ag colleges could not attend.  It was good to get back to a Region 5 EFE system director meeting.   They welcome and receive agricultural education very well.  I feel very good about the Sesser and Century high school agricultural education programs that agriculture courses will be brought back in the next year or so.  Maintaining the website continues to take up a big chunk of my time.  It is frustrating at times.
